
During	the	First	World	War	Cecil	served	in	the	army.	He	joined	in	March	1916,	when	conscription	was

introduced	for	single	men	between	18	and	41.His	number,	handwritten	in	blunt	pencil	appears	to	be

175341.	He	served	with	706	Company	Mechanical	Transport,	Army	Service	Corps,	and	spent	the	war	in

Salonica	re	equipping	the	Serbian	Army.	He	wrote	that	he	worked	with	vehicles	whereas	his	brother	Bert

worked	with	horses.	

After	leaving	the	Queens	Hotel	he	took	a	job	at

Cayennes	Works,	Bulverhythe,	St	Leonards,

'learning	motoring'.	The	address	given	on	his

driving	license	is	where	his	mother	was	living.	



The	Serbian	Army	was	driven	onto	Corfu	by	the	Bulgarian	Army.	It	gradually	re-established	itself,	with	the

help	of	the	French	and	other	allies,	including	a	small	number	of	British	units.	The	equipment	was	taken	as

far	as	possible	by	large	lorries,	then	loaded	onto	smaller	vans,	and	often	finally	horses.		Although	there	was

very	little	action	in	Salonica,	usually	confined	to	Spring	and	Autumn,	the	army	suffered	from	heat	and

malaria	in	the	summer,	and	extreme	cold	and	snow	in	the	winter.	





Cecil	left,	with	friend

who	features	in	many

of	the	pictures.	He

came	from	the

Potteries	and	after

the	war	sent	the

family	various	china

pieces.	



Cecil	in	the	front	of	the

picture.	

Cecil	probably	second	from	the	right,

back	row.	Notice	the	French	soldiers

in	the	middle.	The	operations	in

Salonica	were	largely	led	by	the

French	and	Cecil	spoke	of	French

friends	calling.	



Many	postcards	survive,	especially	1916-1919,	mostly	from	Cecil	to	Nellie.	Generally	they	are	just

pleasantries	to	pass	the	censor,	but	occasionally,	especially	after	the	Armistice	they	have	more	details.

June	29th	1916

Cecil	met	his	brother	Bert	in

Salonica	on	18th	August	1917.

On		September	3rd	1918	he

spoke	of	going	down	to	see

brother	Will.	

15th	July	1916.	I've	had	a	splendid	trip,	lovely	and	calm,

never	thought	I'd	have	a	trip	like	this'	on	a	postcard	of

Gibraltar.



Cecil	had	'been	down	the	street	in	the	picture	a	good

many	times,	you	need	not	think	they	are	quite	so	nice

as	they	look.'

Cecil	returned	to	the	camp	on	7th	May	1918	after	a

short	stay	in	hospital,	and	spoke	of	'a	nice	rest'.

On	July	1st	1918	Cecil	wrote	he	had	left	England	2

years	before,	and	he	did	not	return	until	25th	March

1919.				



More	optimistic	cards	marking	Cecil's	departure	from

Serbia,	defeating	the	Bulgars.	Cecil	wrote	of	at	last	being

back	in	Salonica,	and	also	wondered	about	the	where-

abouts	of	his	brother	Will.	'We	are	at	last	a	little	nearer

home'.	On	19	February	he	sent	a	card	from	Taranto,	Italy.

On	25	March	he	wrote	'Just	arrived'	on	a	card	from	London.



The	Deadman
Family


